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March 25, 2025 
 
 
 
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen             
Executive Director           
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission      
Capitol Building, 1st floor 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 
 
Re: Revision to Otter Tail Power Company’s South Dakota Rate Book 
 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 

Otter Tail Power Company (Otter Tail Power) hereby submits to the South Dakota Public 
Utilities Commission (Commission) a revision to its South Dakota Electric Rate Book. Otter 
Tail Power respectfully requests Commission approval of the proposed revision. 
 
Pursuant to Administrative Rules of South Dakota (ARSD) § 20:10:13:36 and ARSD § 
20:10:13:39, Otter Tail Power states: 

1.  The documents submitted with this filing include: 

a. The proposed revised tariff schedule Section 16.00, Eighth Revised Sheet 
No. 1, Summary List of Contracts with Deviations. 

2. The proposed effective date for the tariff revision is April 25, 2025, or when 
approved by the Commission. 

3. The names and addresses of those to whom this filing has been emailed: 

a. Valley Queen Cheese 
Attn: Brian Sandvig 
201 S. Dakota Street 
Millbank, SD 57252 
bsandvig@vqcheese.com 

4. Brief description of the tariff change: removal of an obsolete reference to an ESA 
between Otter Tail Power and Valley Queen Cheese Factory, Inc. that is no longer 
in effect. 
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5. Reason for the proposed tariff change: Otter Tail Power and Valley Queen Cheese 

entered into a new ESA, which is a standard ESA, effective January 1, 2025, which 
superseded the prior ESA with deviations referenced in tariff section 16.00. 

6. Number of customers whose cost of service will be affected and annual changes in 
cost of service to such customers: 

None of Otter Tail Power’s customers will be affected by this filing. 

 
Please contact me at 218-739-8774 or ldonofrio@otpco.com if you have any questions 
regarding this filing. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/ LAUREN D. DONOFRIO 
Lauren D. Donofrio 
Senior Associate General Counsel 
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